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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com 
Chancellor Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Warden Kevin Connell 821-7576 
 kpconnell1@yahoo.com  
Recorder  David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Dadunn528@yahoo.com 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 
 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee Donald J. Gargiulo PGK* (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

2 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD, PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolly Arenz DD, PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting. 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 

Earl Smith PGK     Lou Fezza PGK     Carlos Chavez PGK     Bob Marsh 

Letha – Paul Newman’s Spouse     Ida Mae – Donald Durensky’s Wife 

David Tkach – Rick Tkach GK’s Nephew     Danielle Musser 

 

Robert Escobar     Louie Chavez (in poor health)     Don Gargiulo PGK 

Horace Castro (recovery from cancer & gall bladder surgery)     George Kubeck      

Al Castellano      John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK  

 George Limar     Mario Bica  (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

Bobby Velasquez (high blood pressure) 
 

 

Silvia (surgery recovery) – Jorge Rodriguez’ wife    Bart Fisher (liver failure) – David Dunn’s Friend 

Tina Tanner (cancer & stroke) – Mike Mercer’s Sister     Mike Kessler (leg injury) 

 Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife     Barbara Newman (continued health) 

Fernanda Fernandez (good health) – Felipe Fernandez’s Sister 

           Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle, Vernon Woods 

Jenny Hayden - Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, Patricia Cambell (stroke), 

Pat Duronslet - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Donna Just, Jim Mangrum, Linda Alder  – Family & Friends of John Oliver 

St. Irenaeus Pilgrimage Participants (for their safety) 
     

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Editor. 
 
 
 
 
 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 

"And Mary said: 'My soul proclaims the greatness of the Lord; my spirit rejoices in God my savior”  

Luke 1:46 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 On the month to celebrate our Blessed Mother and mothers everywhere, we should all take 

Mary's words to heart this month and proclaim the glory of the Lord and rejoice in the splendor of 

our savior. We can do this in words with daily praise and thanksgiving to our Lord. We can also do 

this in deed by serving our fellow neighbors in need. By emphasizing our value of Charity, we can 

show our parish, family and community what it truly means to be a Knight. We should especially be 

aware of the women in our lives and go out of our way to honor them and make them feel special, 

since they are very special to us. Luckily, we have a great opportunity to honor our wives and 

mothers this week by helping them on Mother's Day weekend. I hope you can join us for the 

Mother's Day breakfast and help serve the women on the retreat. Also, on Mother's Day weekend, 

please help us out after the Saturday and Sunday morning masses by selling roses. The money we 

raise will help support the Santa Ana life center pregnancy support clinic. Also, mark your calendar 

for our Veteran's Wheelchair Drive on Memorial Day weekend, we'll need your help and donations 

after all masses to accomplish our goal. 

 

 Thank you so much for always helping out with the HOPE food distribution on the 1st and 

3rd Saturdays.  Your help is greatly appreciated by the 150-180 families that receive assistance each 

time. I also would like to thank the volunteers who stepped up to support the Day of Sharing.  You 

made a really magical day for a lot of people with disabilities. The smiles were big and frequent. 

Finally thank you for all your efforts to make a successful Lenten Fish Fry and vacation drawing this 

Lent. We brought the parish back together in the Hall with great food and good music. 

 

 Please keep in mind and prayers all those on our sick and distressed list and may God richly 

bless you and your families this Easter Season. 

 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



 

 

                         Mary’s Song 

 
 

 Mary is first mentioned in the Bible in Isiah 7:14. “Therefore, the Lord himself will give you 

a sign: A virgin will be with child and will give birth to a son and will call him Immanuel.” 

(Immanuel is a Hebrew name that means “God is with us.”) This prophecy was fulfilled through 

Mary in the book of Luke. She is just a young girl living in Nazareth and betrothed to Joseph. The 

angel Gabriel visits her and tells her she has been chosen by God to give birth to the Messiah. She 

only asked one question. “How can this be since I am a virgin? Luke 1:34 Gabriel’s answer in verse 

37 was “For nothing is impossible to God.” Mary believed God and trusted Him with her life. She 

knew that whatever Gods plan was for her she could trust in his word. She said yes to God when she 

told Gabriel “I am the Lords servant, may it be to me as you have said.”(Luke 1:38) She never 

hesitated but said “Yes Lord.” The penalty of adultery in those days was death. I’m sure she thought 

that Joseph could hand her over. But she trusted God with her life and she said “Yes.”  

 

 Mary had a servant’s heart. She believed, trusted and praised God.  They call Luke 1:46-55, 

Mary’s song. “My spirit rejoices in God my Savior.” (verse 47) “From now on all generations will 

call me blessed for the Mighty one has done great things for me. Holy is his name.” (verse 49) Read 

all 9 verses they are beautiful.” She had an important role in God’s plan for our life and our 

salvation. So remember her this month as we celebrate Mother’s Day. 
 NSS 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 Thanks to all the knights who helped out with the Day of Sharing at Speech & Language 

Center. The kids and parents enjoyed themselves and were very appreciative.  

Here are the upcoming events: 
 

1. Friday May 5th: H.O.P.E. Food Bagging at 7 am. Please come and help. 

2. Saturday May 6th: H.O.P.E. Food distribution at 7 am. 

3. Friday May 5th through Saturday May 13th: Mother’s day Novena. Submit names you 

want remembered by May 5. Please visit the parish website and click on Mother’s day 

Novena. 

4. Saturday May 13th: Mother’s day Brunch. Mass at 8:00 am and Champagne brunch at 9:15 

am. Tickets are available in the Parish Office. Please we need your help in serving and 

cleaning up. 

5. Saturday May 13 and Sunday May 14: Mother’s day flower sales for all the masses. Help 

is needed for all the masses. Please sign up to help. Contact Rick(Grand Knight) for more 

information. 

6. Thursday May 18th: Planning meeting is at 7 pm in classroom 6. 

7. Friday May 19th: H.O.P.E. Food Bagging at 7 am. Please come and help. 

8. Saturday May 20th: H.O.P.E. Food distribution at 7 am.  

9. Friday May 19th and Saturday May 20th: State Convention in Ontario, CA. 

10. Tuesday May 23th: Member meeting in the Ed Building at 6:30 pm. Please endeavor to 

attend this meeting. We value your ideas and suggestions. 

11. Tuesday May 23th: Webinars on Fraternal Benefits Seminar (Who wants to be a 

Millionaire?). Here is the link to register for this webinar: 

https://tinyurl.com/KofCHegnaMay23 

12. Saturday May 27th and Sunday May 28th: Wheelchair Drive. 

Remain Blessed, 
 

Deputy Grand Knight 

Chris Nsor 

 

 
 
 
 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

https://tinyurl.com/KofCHegnaMay23


 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 I hope this letter finds you all safe and healthy. 
 

 The name pulled for “Good of the Order” drawing at our April meeting for $70.00 was Frt. 

Ven Amidar, who unfortunately was not present. Next month’s drawing will be for $80.00. You 

must be present at the meeting to win. 
 

 Our 6 Lenten Fish Fries, led by Kevin Connell and George Del Hierro were very successful, 

netting $3,017. A big “Thank You” to all our brother Knights who contributed to their success!  We 

also had many generous customers who contributed to our success, by “rounding it up” for charity. 
 

 This Fraternal year, 5 new members have joined our Council. We now have a total of 160 

members, including 43 Honorary Life Members who have at least 25 continuous years of service and 

70 candles on their birthday cakes.  
 

 There are still 70 members who haven’t paid their 2023 dues yet.  Our Council has an 

account funded by member donations to provide dues assistance to help all our Council members 

having financial difficulty to remain in good standing. If you are having difficulty paying your 

dues, please contact me or our Grand Knight. Phone numbers are in the front of this bulletin, or you 

can email me with your information.  
 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as 

it usually includes pictures from our recent Council events. I hope to see all of you at the next 

Council Business Meeting on May 23rd.  “Good of the Order” drawing will be for $80.00. 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Glen Malig 5/2 Alfonso Game 5/5 Carlos Ramirez 5/6 

Jim Bowler 5/8 Alberto Cabral 5/11 Louis Bloch 5/14 

Rev. Edward Lavin 5/17 Rev. Ven Amidar 5/19 Bernie Romero 5/20 

Stephen Gavlick 5/24 David Dunn 5/28 Tom Cramp 5/30 

Bill Serb PGK  Kevin Connell 5/31 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

Mmercer38@gmail.com 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 
 

 
  

  

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

6th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

8th “VE DAY” 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

13th MOTHER’S DAY BREAKFAST 8:45 AM 

14th “MOTHER’S DAY” 

14th MOTHER’S DAY FLOWER EVENT after Masses 

18th PLANNING MEETING 7:00 PM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

23rd MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

25th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

27th & 28th WHEELCHAIR DRIVE after Masses 

29th “MEMORIAL DAY” 

 

2nd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

8th “D DAY” 

11th EUCHURISTIC PROCESSION 9:00 AM 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

14th “FLAG DAY” 

15th PLANNING MEETING 7:00 PM 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

18th “FATHER’S DAY” 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

27th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 



 

 
My Brother’s 
 

 There is a term in the American Lexicon called "Bizarro World".  It comes from Action 

Comics published by DC in April of 1960.   Bizarro World is an opposite of Earth where everything 

is turned up on its head.  Ugliness, Division, Crime and Hate are revered on Bizarro World.  The 

Bizarro World itself is cubed shaped because Earth is round.  

  

 The world that we are living in feels very much like a Bizarro world.  We don't recognize the 

world around us.  Evil, selfishness, abortion, pride, atheism and even crime are celebrated.  I have 

found myself quite distressed and really powerless to do much about it. 

  

 The early Church also found itself living in a Bizarro world.  In John 17, Jesus is praying to 

the Father and cries out "I passed your word onto them, and the world hated them, because they 

belong to the world no more than I belong to the world. I do not ask that you remove them from the 

world, but to protect them from the Evil one”.  In Ephesians, 6:12 St. Paul is speaking of putting on 

the armor of God and states "For our struggle is not with flesh and blood but with the principalities, 

with the powers, with the world rulers of this present darkness, with the evil spirits in the heavens." 

  

 How do we ground ourselves when everything around us is up in the air? Certainly,  

Reconciliation and Mass are paramount to keeping Christ at the center our lives.  But, we have 

also been given a grace of unity and fraternity in the Knights of Columbus.  We are imperfect men 

living our faith, serving our church and building one another up.  And by building one another up we 

help one another put on the armor of God.  We help one another be steadfast in our Faith. 

  

 We have a Calendar of Events in the Knights of Columbus that are unique to our 

Council.  These events occur every year and we are called to support them because we are Servants 

of Christ and our particular home Church of St. Irenaeus.  Mother’s Day Brunch, Mother’s Day 

Flowers, Veterans Wheel Chair, Intellectual Disabilities (ID) Drive, Church Fiesta and others.  At 

our Monthly Members meeting we are required to get that information out so that our members are 

aware of the opportunities for service that are coming up.  But these meetings are also an opportunity 

to grow in fraternity.  

  

 Fraternity comes from working alongside your Brother Knights and building those bonds of 

Friendship.  Since we are "In the world" we must work to provide for our families and everything 

that falls on our shoulders.  As Catholic men we are not "of the world" and it is important to grow 

those fraternal relationships so that they are deeper than an arm’s length acquaintance. To do that, I 

encourage you to become engaged in the Council, to attend the meetings and participate in the 

events.  I truly believe that you will find that it has not been a waste of time but has brought you a 

sense of peace and gratification. 

 

Continued Next Page 



 

 Continued 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

 

 

David Dunn  

Recorder 

                        

A HAPPY DEATH 
By 

 

 

  Fellow knights, remember “Memento Mori (Latin for remember that you have to die)?” It’s 

a rather sombre topic which most of us avoid thinking about. Saint Francis de Sales gives us a 

beautiful follow up on that in his Golden Counsels. He tells us the following: “The words: ‘We must 

die,’ are harsh, but they are followed by words of great sweetness: ‘in order to be united with God 

through death.” 
 

  In Bishop Robert Barron’s Daily Gospel Reflection of April 24, 2023, he wrote the 

following: 

“Ordinary bread satisfies only physical longing, and it dies so in a transient way: one eats and one 

must eat soon again. But the heavenly bread, Jesus implies, satisfies the deepest longing of the heart, 

and does so by adapting the one who eats it to eternal life. The Church Fathers loved to ruminate on 

this theme of divinization through the Eucharist, the process by which the consumption of the bread 

of life readies one for life in the eternal dimension.” 
 

 Every time we Catholics receive Holy Communion, we are sharing in the divine life of 

Jesus’ Body and Blood. We are being readied for eternal life, not a sombre thought but a mystery 

that makes our hearts soar like an eagle! 
 

 Our brother knight Ray Richmond and Bruce Sanborn of St. Irenaeus have composed two 

musical videos that are so beautiful they take your breath away! 
  

 You can find them on Utube at the following sites: 

                    https://youtu.be/Q2b63W4LK-M  (“My Way, My Truth, My Light”) 

                    https://youtu.be/4lmfYQd7DgE (“Holy, Holy, Holy Communion”) 

                    (They are both short. Listen and reflect. You will not be sorry.) 

 

THE END 

https://youtu.be/Q2b63W4LK-M
https://youtu.be/4lmfYQd7DgE


 

 

Frank Faecke     Paul Newman     Don Gargiulo PGK     Felipe Fernandez     Rick Tkach GK      

Rolly Arenz DD PGK     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Mike Mercer 

Jorge Rodriguez     Chris Nsor     David Hallum     Arthur Castro     Kevin Connell 

Paulo Morales     Mort Forester     Fr. Binh Nguyen     Mark McEniry Field Agent 

April Meeting 

                   Fr. Ven Amidar          

$70.00 

 

 May Meeting = $80.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

Grand Knight        Chris Nsor 

Deputy Grand Knight       Paulo Morales 

Chancellor        David Dunn 

Warden         Jorge Rodriguez 

Recorder        To Be Named 

Treasurer        Bill Mead 

Advocate        Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Inside Guard        Curtis Fuller 

Outside Guard        To Be Named 

1 Year Trustee        Bill Serb PGK 

2 Year Trustee        Rolly Arenz DD, PGK 

3 Year Trustee        Rick Tkach PGK 

 

 These are the members the nominating committee have selected for the Council’s various 

upcoming positions for the next Columbian Year. If any member in good standing is interested in 

running for any of these positions let Bill Serb or Rolly Arenz know.  During our election you can 

also nominate from the floor a member if you have talked to him and he indicates that he is 

interested. We plan to hold elections during our June Membership meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

Brothers Knights, 

 

 Happy May. I hope you are enjoying Eastertide as much as I am. Every year, the Church 

navigates us through the Acts of the Apostles during the daily mass. “Acts,” as it’s commonly 

referred to, provides us with a look into the past of the early formations of our Church, and the 

courageous acts of Peter, Paul, Stephen, Philip, and many other apostles and saints to preach the 

Gospel to all nations. I encourage you to spend the month of May reading this Gospel (yes, it is 

considered a Gospel). There are 28 chapters and 31 days in May so you only need to read at most 1 

chapter per day. 

 

 We conclude Easter with Pentecost which is the initiation of the Church and her mission. As 

Catholics, we are all called to mission - a mission to evangelize and bring people to Christ. From the 

Catechism of the Catholic Church: 

  Mission - a requirement of the Church's catholicity 

849 The missionary mandate. "Having been divinely sent to the nations that she might be 'the 

universal sacrament of salvation,' the Church, in obedience to the command of her founder and 

because it is demanded by her own essential universality, strives to preach the Gospel to all men": 

"Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of 

the Son and of the Holy Spirit, teaching them to observe all that I have commanded you; and Lo, I 

am with you always, until the close of the age." 
 

 This is a tall order, but it is a calling we are all obliged to answer. There are various ways to 

participate in the Church’s mission and it can be through spoken word or physical acts. Most 

importantly, I believe, is that we know the scriptures because God’s word is the strongest tool we 

have to evangelize. We come to know God through the scriptures and to know God is to love God. If 

you haven’t acquired the habit of reading the scriptures on a daily basis, reading Acts over the month 

of May is a good way to begin. 

 

 One way the Knights of Columbus shows the community its love of God is through our 

financial support of pregnancy centers. However, if we were to personally encounter an expectant 

mother, would we know where to send her for shelter, money for groceries or the nearest pregnancy 

center? In the same way that knowledge of the scriptures is important to the Church’s mission, 

knowledge of available resources for expectant mothers is also important. I have recently discussed 

this topic with Astrid Bennett Guitierrez, who runs LA Pregnancy Services, which serves LA and 

Orange counties. The goal is to create wallet sized information cards that we as Knights and all St. 

Irenaeus parishioners can carry and distribute as needed to women or fathers we encounter in need of 

help. More to come on this.  

 

May God Bless Us All, 

Pro-Life Chairman 

Kevin Alcaino 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 



 

 
 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Chris Nsor – asukokim@ca.rr.com 994-1985   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   Pro-life Chairman Kevin Alcaino – kevinalcaino@gmail.com 309-2871 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Arthur Castro 562)572-1197(H) (562)446-1510(C)  
   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040(C) 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 

mailto:Louis.bloch@gmail.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 714.888-6692 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


